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Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club 

Foothill Community Center 

5667 Fruitland Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 (LION) 

OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 6 P.M. 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

 
 June General Meeting (1) 

 Officers (2) 

 President’s Message (2) 

 Editor’s Message (3) 

 Cow Pasture Golf (3) 

 Karaoke Night (3) 

 Election of Board 2020-21 (4) 

 July Birthdays (5) 

 Treasurer’s Report (5)  

 Sunshine Corner(5) 

 Board Mtg Minutes (6) 

 July Calendar (7) 

 

General Meeting 

 

We will hold our regular general meeting on       
Thursday, June 4, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.  (hours changed 
effective April, 2020).  Dinner will be served. 

 

We will follow the State of California 
guidelines regarding social distanc-
ing.  The tables in the main hall 
have been adjusted.  Masks optional 
(I will wear mine). 

 

Come down and visit in a safe place and enjoy the fel-
lowship of your Lions family. 

 

Sally P. Carter 



2019-2020 Officers 

President 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

1469 Stetson 

Woodland, CA  95766 

1st VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

2nd VP 

Open 

3rd VP 

Lion Paul Halcomb(682-0394) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Tamer 

(open) 

Membership 

Lion Mike Reinoso (301-1276) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Al Beeson (370-3358) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Cindi Fitzgerald (632-5655) 

Lion Janet Mincer (923-0585) 

President’s  Message 

 

Believe 
 

Once all the villagers decided to pray for 

rain.  
 

On the day of the prayer, all the people 

gathered, but only one boy came with 

an umbrella.  

That is faith. 
 

When you throw babies in the air, they laugh because 

they know you will catch them. 

That is trust. 
 

Every night as we go to bed without any assurance of be-

ing alive the next morning, but we still set the alarms to 

wake up.  

That is hope. 
 

We plan big things for tomorrow in spite of zero 

knowledge of the future.  

That is confidence. 
 

We see the world suffering, but still, we get married and 

have children.  

That is love. 
 

On an old man’s shirt was written,  

“I am not 80 years old; I am sweet 16 with 64 years of ex-

perience.”  

That is attitude.    - Author unknown 
 
 

I have faith in our resilient club.  

I trust our members to do what is right and best for our 

community.  

I hope every day for guidance and courage for our mem-

bers. 

 I am confident we will emerge from this pandemic strong-

er and less divided. 

 I love this club and the Lions that are part of it.  

Our attitude should help us plan, to chart a course, and to 

watch over the manner in which we conduct ourselves.  

Lions, we set the tone for all generations to come. 

They are watching our lead.   

 

- Lion John Newlin 
 



 

 

Editor’s  

Message 

 

 

I have enjoyed being your Lion’s Roar bulle-

tin editor for the Foothill Lion’s Club over the 

past 3 years.  But, it is time to pass the virtu-

al pen.  Beginning  with the July 2020 issue, 

Lion Linda Saala will be your bulletin editor.  

I am certain the bulletin is in good hands, 

and I look forward to a fresh take on our 

Lions club news and reporting on events. 

Health and Happiness to all, 

Lion Laurie 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Lion Linda Saala 

Bulletin Editor 

 

I encourage all members to submit pictures 

and articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin to 

Lion Linda  by the 25th of the month.   

 

Lion Linda’s Contact information… 

Email:  lindaisaala@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  679-2105 

Karaoke Night 

 

Plans are underway for a Karaoke night to 

be held outside in the gazebo area, tenta-

tively scheduled for June 27th at 7 PM.   

For more information contact President 

John Newlin. 

(301-5692)  

jnewlin2000@gmail.com  

 

Cow Pasture Golf 

Saturday June 6th 

 

The annual Cow Pasture Golf tournament is 

on!  It will be held at Lion Delores Simpkins 

property where there is ample room for   

social distancing.   

Please contact Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-

1507) ASAP for more information. 



LOMA RICA FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

RESULTS OF THE ELECTION OF BOARD OF OFFICERS 2020/2021 

 

20 TOTAL VOTES WERE RECEIVED    

20 AFFIRMATIVES FOR THE LIST OF OFFICERS 

COUNTED AND VERIFIED BY LION KIM HALL 5/29/2020 

 

PRESIDENT – MARY BURNETT 

1ST VICE PRESIDENT – MIKE SAALA 

2ND VICE PRESIDENT – PAUL HALCOMB 

3RD VICE PRESIDENT – VACANT*****   (2 votes for Debbie Burlingame) declined 

SECRETARY – SALLY CARTER 

TREASURER – KIM HALL 

I.P.P. – JOHN NEWLIN 

TAIL TWISTER – KAREN PAPILLON 

LION TAMER – SUSIE TRUNDY 

MEMBERSHIP – MIKE REINOSO 

CLUB MANAGER – GERTIE MOORE 

BAR MANAGER – AL BEESON 

1ST YEAR DIRECTORS (2) – CINDI FITZGERALD & JANET MINCER (MOVES UP FROM 2-YEAR DI-

RECTOR 

2ND YEAR DIRECTORS (2) – LINDA SAALA & JOLINE PRITTIE   

 

 



June 

Lion Birthdays 

• Pete Contreras 

• Jim DeGraff 

• Gary Gildersleeve 

• Gertie Moore 

• Ken Vess 

• RG Woods 

Please join us for your Birthday dinner     

celebration to be held the during the first 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Unrestricted  Income: 

LPCCI          $28 

Vet Memorial Fund     $850 

Taco—Club Restoration   $2207 

 

 

Expenses: 

Club Supplies    $105 

Membership Dues      $485 

Bldg Repairs     $205 

Yard Repairs    $143 

Scholarship    $4400 

Utilities   $1354   

 

Sunshine Corner 

 

 

 Lion Roberta Halcomb’s father passed away this past month.  Please keep both Lion 

Roberta and Lion Paul in your prayers. 

 Keep Lion Sally Carter in your thoughts and prayers as she continues working through 

some health issues. 

 Send positive thoughts to Lion Debbie Burlingame, as she was hospitalized, but is home 

now and doing well. 

 Lion Carlos Quihuis has had some medical treatments, and may require further proce-

dures, so send your prayers his way. 

 

Do you know of any Lions who could use a bit of sunshine?   

  

Please do not hesitate to reach out to our Sunshine Chairman, Lion Diana Wheeler at 741-

1502.   She’d love to hear from you! 



MINUTES – INFORMATIONAL BOARD MEETING – 5/14/2020 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President John Newlin.  There were 10 members pre-
sent, with 1 guest (Lion Berl Akers).  Financials were not submitted – they will be submitted 
later in the month when the bills have arrived. 

 

TO BE DISCUSSED: 

STATUS OF THE GENERATOR SYSTEM – President John told the board that 2 additional bids were ob-
tained and submitted to the County (OES) for their approval and completion of the project. 

STATUS OF THE CAMERA SECURITY SYSTEM -  Lion Berl submitted 2 separate proposals for the cam-
era system.  He explained the pros and cons of each.  A motion was made by Lion Gertie Moore and 2nd 
by Lion Janet Mincer to purchase Proposal No. 2.  Discussion was held and the vote was unanimous to 
purchase Proposal No. 2.  Lion Berl will install. 

Secretary Sally told the board that, due to the club and bar closures, the nominations for the new board of of-
ficers will be done by email and regular mail.  Lion Shari McKim will mail out the ballots and the ballot for 
the Lion of the Year 2020 will be mailed out separately.   Lions Kim and Janet will count the board votes 
and submit the results.  The Lion of the Year ballot will be submitted to President John.  The results of 
the Board Officers will be posted in the “Roar” Bulletin for June 2020.  President John will present the 
award to the Lion of the Year at his last meeting or when appropriate.  This will be the last bulletin sub-
mitted by Editor Laurie High as she has resigned as editor.    

The District Convention scheduled for June 2020 is cancelled.  Further information will be provided as it is 
received.  The Delegate Ballots were distributed  and completed after the meeting.   Lion Sally will mail 
them into the District on March 15, 2020. 

Congratulations to Lion Susie Trundy, chairperson of the eyeglasses program, for her recognition in the 
Spring edition of the International Lions Magazine.  Job well done! 

Lion Gerry Farrell discussed the June 6th Cow Pasture Golf tournament.  The games will be held at Lion De-
loris Simkins home again this year.  She is ready to go!   

Lion Gerry reminded the bar manager about ordering the beer for the event. 

President John discussed a party for the club at the last of June (if we can) to celebrate and get to know each 
other again.  More information as we get closer to the date. 

Lion Kim made a motion to have a committee named to investigate the repair or replacement of the septic 
system.  Bids will be requested, and the information given to the board for review.  We cannot let this go 
much longer!  

 

Vote to adjourn the meeting by Lion Mary and 2nd by Lion Janet – Vote – Passed.   Meeting adjourned at 7:15 
p.m.  Goodnight all – be safe and stay healthy! 

 

This meeting was held within the guidelines of social distancing and those who wanted to wear masks were en-
couraged to do so.  Many of the members did wear the masks. 

 

Submitted by Secretary Sally 



June 2020 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 
General Mtg 

6 pm  

Dinner will be 
served. 

5 6 
Cow Pasture 

Golf 

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 
General Mtg 

6 pm  

(TBD) 

19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 
Board Mtg 

6 pm  

(TBD) 

26 27 
Karaoke Night 

7 pm  

 

28 29 30     

Spaghetti will be served at the General 

Meeting and it will be prepared by Lion 

Susie and Lion Sheri 



 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

P. O. Box 8297 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 


